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“Once in our world, a Stable had something in it that was  
bigger than our whole world.”   
- C.S. Lewis, The Last Battle 

“The central miracle asserted by Christians is the Incarnation. 
They say that God became Man. Every other miracle prepares 

for this, or exhibits this, or results from this.”  
- C.S. Lewis, Miracles 

Dear Congregation 

       I recently read a C.S. Lewis essay on Christmas. It was quite funny, in a tongue-in-cheek kind of 
way.  Lewis described two different Christmases, one the religious Feast of the Nativity, the other a com-
mercial festival called “Exmas” or “Xmas,” honoring the buying of things and giving and receiving of 
countless gifts and greeting cards.  Lewis was a big fan of the first festival, but not so much of the second.  
He insisted they really were two different things, even if they shared the same name and date on the calen-
dar.  Here’s an idea of his droll humor on the matter: 

“[Here is] a story which puts the contrast between our Feast of the Nativity and all this ghastly ‘Xmas’ racket at 

its lowest. My brother heard a woman on a bus say, as the bus passed a church with a crib outside it ... ‘They 

bring religion into everything. Look, they’re dragging it even into Christmas now.” …  

“Can it really be my duty to buy and receive masses of junk every winter just to help the shopkeepers?” … 

“The pictures which are stamped on the Exmas-cards have nothing to do with the sacred story which the priests 

tell about Crissmas.” * 

Lewis wrote these things over fifty years ago.  We might wince at his curmudgeonly humor, but sadly, the 
way many moderns treat Christmas proves they are not celebrating the Nativity, even less so now than 
when Lewis wrote.  Many won’t even wish you ‘Merry Christmas’ anymore, but resort to the rather insipid 
‘Happy Holidays,’ or call it the “Winter Festival,” to be inclusive of other religious and ethnic festivals. 
The music, TV shows, and entertainment accompanying the secular holiday often have nothing to remind 
us of the Nativity.  “Baby its cold outside,” “All I want for Christmas is you,” “Frosty,” and “Krampus,” 
are just some of the more obviously pagan substitutes for celebrating the glory of God made flesh.   

The non-believing world does not celebrate the birth of our Lord.  But they want something like it, 
the joy and fulfillment it promises. I think this may be one reason for the increase of depression this time of 
year, as well as the efforts to create some of those substitute holidays.  It’s not just that there is less sun-
light.  It’s that there is less hope. There is a lingering cultural memory of the original Holy Day. The bright 
lights and decorations and gift giving whisper to them they should be happy, but they do not have the same 
comfort and hope which belongs to those who know Jesus.  The burden of their disappointments, heart-
aches, and losses – and yes, their sins – weighs them down.  One can try to cover that up with feasting and 
romance, but it is still there, beneath the surface, yearning for an answer.  

 Such yearning can prepare the way, making hearts receptive to the One who is our Peace.  So, all is not 
lost! Even in Xmas, there are still echoes of Christmas.  Some of those greeting cards circulating at this 
time of year still declare the timeless truth: “Wise Men seek Him still.” Santa Clause is still the echo of 
blessed St. Nicholas, beloved gift-giving bishop of Myra and friend of the poor.  We Christians can give 
gifts remembering the generosity of God, who in love gave his only begotten Son.  Our family gatherings 
and reunions can remind us of God’s grace incarnate in Christ that makes love, reconciliation, and peace 
possible.  We can invite our non-Christian friends to our homes and to experience the joy of worship in 
church. We can share a meal with them, share a Bible or Christmas devotional with them, lift their vision to 
something higher, something truer.   

 So, I invite you to observe the Feast of the Nativity as the heart of your Christmas this year.  Don’t let 
the pagan substitutes bother you.  Remember that “the Son of God became a man to enable men to become 
sons of God!” (Lewis, Mere Christianity). Love him with your whole heart, and let others see Him in you 
as a light that draws them to His hope.  And have a very Merry Christmas and a blessed New Year!   

Yours fondly in Christ, Pastor Fisher 

C.S. Lewis, “What Christmas Means to Me,” in C.S. Lewis, God in the Dock  (Eerdmans, 2014), 338ff. *Quotes collected in Jennifer Graham and Lois M. Collins, “C.S. Lewis has a different 

take on Christmas. Here’s what he had to say,” Dec 8, 2022 (©2022 Deseret News Pub), https://www.deseret.com/indepth/2019/12/25/21025004/c-s-lewis-christmas-quotes-manger-holiday. 
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CHURCH RE-NAMING  IDEA FORM 

 The Committee believes that the task of re-naming the church should involve the input of all church mem-

bers. Please submit your top two suggestions on this sheet and return it to the church office. Please include 

your name so that we can track submissions.  (see article on page 18 for more information) 

1.                                                                           2. 

Name: 

Please take a few moments to prayerfully consider the request above, complete it, cut along the dot-

ted lines and bring it in or mail it to the church office. Thank you. 
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First United Methodist Church 
“Our Mission is to make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world” 

In Person Sunday Service at  9:00 A..M. &Saturday Night at 6:00 P.M. 
10:45 A.M. Coffeehouse Worship Service 

You can also join us online at: www.havenfirstumc.org 
Or like us on Facebook and join us there. 

Our Vision: Welcoming, Empowering, Reaching Out 

Ministers: Everyone of us: 

Pastors and Staff: 

 

Dr. Christopher Fisher                         Senior Pastor 

Rev. Portia Kuzanga                                                          Director of Sr. High Youth 

April Bergen                                  Dir. Of Children’s Discipleship and MS Ministry                                       

JoAnn Daum                                                                  Office Manager 

Marcy Hudock                    Sexton 

Adam Kraft                                                                                                  Treasurer 

Ann Moyer                           Parish Nurse 

Cynthia McClelland                                                             Organist/Music Director 

Brian Reading                                                                           Minister of Visitation 

Julie Saunders                                                                                     Choir Director 

Pamela Setlock                                                                                Church Secretary 

The Circuit Writer 
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